
ANTHONY AXFORD BOLTON CRICKET LEAGUE 

General Committee Meeting  

Held at Tonge CC 

12th December 2016 

APOLOGIES: S Rees, T Brooks  

 MINUTES of meeting held on November 28th2016 had been circulated and were agreed with one 

amendment. Adlington to be added to list of clubs who required an invoice. 

MATTERS ARISING: 

1 CRiHQ We were still awaiting the transfer of information from I team mate  

• Could clubs please give Tracey Brooks the name of their person who was to be responsible 

for CriHQ. If further information was needed then Mike Cregan, Phil Andrews, Tracey Brooks 

and Mike Buckley could be contacted. 

• There had been no more feedback from Ian Pilkington in regards to I pads etc... 

• Admin training would go ahead at the end of  January 

2 Indoor withdrawls. No team had given back word and therefore were committed to the 

competition. It was now too late to pull out without a penalty. 

3 Cricket ball orders. These were needed by the 18
th

 December. If not ordered by then then an order 

would be made for 24 tiflex balls and 12pink balls for the T20.   If clubs second teams were to use 

the tiflex balls then they would need to order more. The old reader balls could be used for second 

team games only and as a spare in the Stafford trophy matches. 

4 Additional Clubs.  Still on going. It was felt we definitely needed 2 divisions of 12.We awaited the 

outcome of the LCB AGM s LCB were monitoring expansions of leagues  

5 T20. Members were asked to vote on 4 groups of 5 or 5 groups of 4. The latter won so that clubs 

would play each other twice. 

PETER STAFFORD TROPHY. It was minuted in the October meeting that this is run on the LKO rules 

but members had agreed in the November meeting to run as ordinary league matches which would 

give people practice in using CricHQ. It was agreed that this minute be amended. 

Rules stood as follows. 

1 matches will be played to league rules. 

2 points, including bonus points will be awarded as per league rules. 

3. The four group winners with the most points will host the quarterfinals with priority given to first 

teams. Their opponents will be the fifth winner with the least points and the three runners up with 

the most points. 



4 If points are tied Rule 23c will apply. This applies across the groups. 

5 For the quarter final and semi if necessary, first and second teams will be paired. 

6 In group matches premier first teams will two home matches, Association teams one. This will be 

reversed in 2018. 

7Matches will not be replayed. In the KO stages the tie will be decided by a bowl out or toss of a 

coin. 

FINANCE.  There were still some outstanding bills to pay in regards to the junior and senior 

presentation venues and trophies. Invoices for the extra£200 asked for were available. In future 

clubs who wanted itemised invoices will be able to have them at 3 monthly intervals. 

A.O.B  

• Fixtures for Peter Stafford trophy would be issued soon. If any problems then let the 

secretary know a.s.a.p. 

• Eric Smith was in hospital and everyone  wished him well  for a speedy recovery 

• Handbook details would need to be in to Mike Buckley by the end of January, beginning of 

February. 

• As from January all meetings would start at 7.30pm. 

There being no further business the Chairman wished everyone all the best for Christmas 

and the New Year and closed the meeting at 10.05pm 

 

Date of next meeting: January 30
th

 2017  

 

 

 Chairman _________________________________     Date _________________________ 


